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SangYeob Kim

From: Hilts, David <David.M.Hilts@DOS.NH.GOV>
Sent: Wednesday, March 22, 2023 8:12 AM
To: Gilles Bissonnette
Subject: RE: RSA 91-A request re: CBP statistics
Attachments: Safety 91-A 3.16.23.pdf

Gilles, 
 
By way of update on your attached request, the State Police was unable to locate any records responsive to your 
requests pertaining to CBP apprehensions in the Swanton Sector during the months of October through December 2022. 
This request is considered to be closed. 
 
David M. Hilts 
Senior Staff Counsel 
Office of the Commissioner 
New Hampshire Department of Safety 
33 Hazen Drive 
Concord, NH 03305 
W  
F  (603) 271-1033 
  
This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to 
whom they are addressed. This communication may contain material protected by law. If you are not the intended 
recipient or the person responsible for delivering the e-mail to the intended recipient, be advised that you have received 
this e-mail in error and that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing, or copying of this e-mail is strictly prohibited and 
may be subject to criminal prosecution. If you have received this e-mail in error, please immediately notify me by 
telephone at . You will be reimbursed for reasonable costs incurred in notifying us. 
 

From: Gilles Bissonnette <gilles@aclu-nh.org>  
Sent: Thursday, March 16, 2023 11:40 AM 
To: Hilts, David <David.M.Hilts@DOS.NH.GOV> 
Subject: RE: RSA 91-A request re: CBP statistics 
 

EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender. 

Much appreciated.  My apologies – I should have copied you on the request.   
 
Gilles Bissonnette 

Pronouns: he, his 

Legal Director 

American Civil Liberties Union of New Hampshire 

18 Low Avenue, Concord, NH 03301 

603-227-6678 | gilles@aclu-nh.org 

aclu-nh.org         
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From: Hilts, David <David.M.Hilts@DOS.NH.GOV>  
Sent: Thursday, March 16, 2023 11:39 AM 
To: Gilles Bissonnette <gilles@aclu-nh.org> 
Subject: RSA 91-A request re: CBP statistics 
 
Gilles, 
 
I’m writing to respond to your attached request. The State Police was unable to locate any records responsive to your 
requests pertaining to CBP apprehensions in the Swanton Sector during the month of January 2023. In light of the scope 
of your remaining requests and the workloads and availability of the personnel participating in the processing of your 
request, I anticipate being able to respond to your October-December 2022 requests by the end of next week. 
 
David M. Hilts 
Senior Staff Counsel 
Office of the Commissioner 
New Hampshire Department of Safety 
33 Hazen Drive 
Concord, NH 03305 
W  
F  (603) 271-1033 
  
This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to 
whom they are addressed. This communication may contain material protected by law. If you are not the intended 
recipient or the person responsible for delivering the e-mail to the intended recipient, be advised that you have received 
this e-mail in error and that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing, or copying of this e-mail is strictly prohibited and 
may be subject to criminal prosecution. If you have received this e-mail in error, please immediately notify me by 
telephone at . You will be reimbursed for reasonable costs incurred in notifying us. 
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